

CENTRAL DAUPHIN BAND BOOSTERS ASSOCIATION

Tuesday, July 1, 2014 @ 7:30 pm MEETING MINUTES

Dena Jefferson called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m.

Treasurer's Report: Kelley Houtz: We had withdrawals of \$17,865 this past month to cover the banquet, golf fees, and scholarships. Checkbook balance is \$31,684.18. Michelle Chambers made a motion to approve the report and Janice Mountain seconded. It was unanimously approved.

Financial Secretary Report: Holly reported that we received checks from Herco and GTP. She will let the event chairperson talk about Golf a Rama in their report. Michelle Chambers made a motion to approve the report and Scott Zieber seconded. It was unanimously approved.

Recording Secretary's Report: **Janice Mountain**: The minutes were posted on the website. Michelle Chambers made a motion to approve the minutes and Dena Jefferson seconded. They were unanimously approved.

Vice President's Report: Michelle Chambers: No report.

Scott Zieber: No report.

Tom Castanzo: Still working on business sponsorships, trying to pin down Ted's Bar & Grill.

Student Officer's Report: Pres. - Michael Schultz & VP - Johnna McGreevy:

Michael reported that Guard and percussion have rehearsal every Tuesday and Thursday. Guard is working on their flag work and percussion has been working on the show music. Jazz I will have a rehearsal on August 18th from 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Johnna reported that the Membership mini-camp in June went well. Winds & Brass got the first number in the show done. Band students were encouraged to take private lessons this summer. Wind Ensemble members received their music for next fall so they could learn it over the summer.

Band Director's Report: **Mr. Carraher**: The next mini-camp will July 7th – 9th from 4:00 – 9:00 p.m. with a 20 minute break for food. Wearables and Insurance forms will be handed out on July 9th. Tshirt design contest info will be handed out well. Service Day will be August 8th from 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. We possibly will be going to Regal Theatre on August 7th to watch the DCI show in the evening.

Dena mentioned that we will be having multiple events coming up that we will be needing lots of drink donations. There was a suggestion that we switch to Coke products since the district no longer has a contract with Pepsi. After much discussion a decision will be made at a later time and everyone will be notified.

OLD BUSINESS

Scrip: Missy Miller: Missy was not present. For July & August there will be one order per month. July 8th & August 5th. PrestoPay or ScripNow can be done anytime. There is a new item called My Scrip Wallet, it is website accessible on your smart phone.

GTP/HERCO: Cheryl Martin: All dates have been posted. Contact Cheryl if you are interested.

Membership: Chris Mayer: She has quite a few new forms to process. Membership campaign is ongoing.

Band-a-Rama 9/13/14: LeeAnn Stewart: They had a very productive meeting in June and things are coming together. LP Fire Police will be there and West Hanover EMT service. We need a Bake Table chairperson and a Hospitality Host for the judges & band directors, mainly this person would be responsible for keeping the room stocked with food and drinks for the judges and directors. Either of these positions could be a team effort. We also need a Rope Crew, this involves putting the rope across the entrance to the stands when bands are performing. Andy McNaughton volunteered himself and his wife to handle this duty.

We have 13 bands registered. Gates open at 5:00 p.m. We will perform last. Parent ads and one-line ads are due August 4^{th} .

Golf-a-Rama: Kelley Houtz: We had 13 foursomes play. There was a half hour delay to begin playing due to rain. The food was really good and there were lots of great raffle prizes. We made a profit of \$3,200.

Business Sponsorships: Tom & Kristi Castanzo: We had one business sponsorship come in, waiting for more. Contact Kristi if you want to approach a business.

Legends of Music: The booking agent for the Glenn Miller Orchestra e-mailed available dates to her. They require a \$4,500 fee to perform. She will check to see if they have any open dates on a Saturday or Sunday in November or December.

Trip Update: Mr. Carraher: The trip will be April 1st – 5th and the cost will be between \$800 & \$900. Information will go out within the next few weeks. Payments will be due in Sept./Oct./Nov. & final payment will be due in January. We are looking for a Payment Coordinator, if you are interested contact Dena or Mr. Carraher.

Sandwich Sale: Janice Mountain: Order forms will be handed out at Band Camp on July 23rd and will also be available on the website. Orders will be due on Monday, August 4th. Delivery will be Wednesday, August 13th at **Noon** when you are picking up your marching band student. We do not have the ability to refrigerate orders so PLEASE pick them up at that time.

-3-

SKH: We are on the schedule for October 4th. We still need a coordinator, if we don't get anyone we

will have to cancel again. We sell hot dogs, soup, chili, baked goods and beverages to SKH shoppers.

This is a fun community event.

New Business

Band Room Clean-up: Dena Jefferson: The band room is done. Thank you to everyone that helped.

Now we need to tackle the locker room. Anyone who is available to help, come out on Monday, July

7th at 6:00 p.m.

Pool Party: Sugi Judd: It will be at Koons Pool on August 15th from 6:00 - 9:00 p.m. She would like

to have a co-coordinator to train on doing this event since her son will be a senior this year. The

Stewarts have volunteered to do the grilling.

Pigskin Preview: August 27th, it is the debut of the Marching Band show and the introduction of all

the fall sports teams. We need a Concession Stand Coordinator. Food items and drinks are sold to

the band, football, and cheerleading members as well as the public.

New Polo Design: Tom Castanzo: The new polo shirts will be the sport performance material,

solid green with the logo stitched in white. Melissa Baer asked if we could get a womens' cut polo

for the girls. Tom said that he would check and bring sample sizes for the kids to try on next week at

band camp. We will subsidize cost by the number of years they have participated in marching band.

Alumni Band: September 12th. The alumni will play the Star Spangled Banner, the Alma Mater, and

Fight On with the current marching band. Alison Chambers is organizing this for her senior project.

Perkins Dates: To Be Announced

Meeting Adjourned at 8:23 p.m.

Next Meeting: August 5th at 7:30 p.m.

Submitted by: Janice Mountain

Recording Secretary